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Collie was a hive of activity last week-
end with non-stop festive celebrations.                       

Photos pages 10 to 13.

COLLIE Shire Council has cleared the 
way for Griffi n Coal to continue mining 
activities within its current area of oper-
ations.

The Department of Energy, Mines, In-
dustry Regulation and Safety (DEMIRS) 
had referred Griffi n’s application for a 
mining lease and prospecting licence cov-
ering its Palmer operations to the shire 
for comment.

Councillors unanimously supported 
the application.

Concern had been expressed the min-
er’s activities would impact other users 
within the wider Coolangatta Industri-
al Estate associated with Collie’s Just 
Transition planning, including Green 
Steel of WA.

Green Steel is seeking to start con-
struction of a recycling mill at the estate 

mid-next year. But Griffi n environmen-
tal superintendent Paul Irving said the 
miner is focused on its current area of 
operations.

Mr Irving added that Green Steel and 
other stakeholders have no objections to 
Griffi n’s applications.

“Green Steel has touched base with the 

Collie shire to express support for the ap-
plications,” Mr Irving said.

“The key stakeholders in this area 
have expressed their support.”

Deputy shire president Joe Italiano 
said council had been told there would be 
no negative impact on other projects.

“We’ve been told that it’s not going to 

impinge on activities of other potential 
users and the current users there,” Cr 
Italiano said.

“Council has no objection to the exist-
ing operation.”

Council’s response will go to DEMIRS, 
which will carry out assessment of Grif-
fi n’s applications.

Through Bendigo Bank, you’ll have insurance you

can rely on.

Visit us in branch or at
bendigobank.com.au/insurance to get a quote.

Community Bank • Collie 9734 7411

Insurance through Bendigo Bank

Bendigo and Adelaide Bank Limited ABN 11 068 049 178 acts under its own AFSL 237879 and under an agreement with the insurer Insurance Australia Limited trading as CGU Insurance ABN 11 000 016 722, AFSL 227681. Any advice provided is general advice only
and does not take into account your individual objectives, financial situation or needs (“your personal circumstances”). Policy conditions, limitations and exclusions apply. Before using this advice to decide whether to purchase a product, you should consider your
personal circumstances and the relevant the Product Disclosure Statement and Target Market Determinations from bendigobank.com.au/insurance (1783922-1783194) OUT_29622967, 16/05/2023

Griffi n go ahead
Council gives okay for continued operations

Mario’s Taxis has taken delivery of its new 
wheelchair-accessible taxi. Julie Ransome 
and Peter Westgate are pictured with the ve-
hicle, which was partially funded by a State 
Government grant of $65,000.      Story page 5.

NEW TAXI


